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Crestomere Cougar News 

 
December, 2018  

 
Dust off yer cowboy boots, put on yer hat and come out for a rootin' tootin' good time at our annual 
Christmas Concert.  Will the Owlhoot Gang ruin Christmas for dear old  Granny and her sweet         
grand-daughter, Miss Kitty?  When Santa makes an appearance as Texas Red, his plans to save Granny 
and Kitty may not work out as he planned.   
 
The concert starts at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, December 13 in the school gym.  Our elementary classes, 
featuring the amazing acting talent of our grade 6 students, have prepared an evening of good old-
fashioned western entertainment for the Crestomere community.  Y'all come back now! 
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For the best concert seats, prepare to enter our draw for the front row, luxury seating contest,  complete 
with popcorn and drinks served by our Crestomere grade 5 class. For a $2.00 donation to our music     
program, your name will be entered into a draw for the ñBest Seats in the Houseò.  You will have a 
chance to enter the draw as you enter the gym, so bring your toonies!  (Proceeds from the donations will 
help cover the cost of our Christmas concert.)  



 
 
 
 

 
 

Important Dates January 2018 
 

Jan. 7 -  School resumes (following  
    Christmas Holidays) 
        9 - Crestomere Rec Meeting  
      10 - Assembly @ 9:30 am 
      11 - Kindergarten Attends  
      18 - PD Day - No Students Attend      
      21 - FOC Meeting @ 7:30pm        
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Hot Lunch  
 

December 6 - Spaghetti Hot Lunch 
 December 20 - Taco in a Bag  

Family Fun Night is BACK!  
 
 
Bring the whole family to the      
Crestomere gym  
 
Wednesday, December 5th  
6:30-8:30.  
 
We will be playing badminton, dodge 
ball, card games, board games and 
more! Please email Mr. Heppell if you 
have any questions. See you then!  

PARKING: Please do not park on the northeast side of the school parking lot.  
We require extra room for the buses to turn around.  We ask that you park on the 
west side of the building.   

Thank you for your understanding.  

  Winter Wear 
It is very important that students 
come to school with appropriate 
clothing for weather conditions. 

Thank you so 
much to everyone who 
helped and supported 
our Annual Book Fair.   
We had another       
successful year despite 
having to shorten our 
hours of operation.  We 
were able to purchase 
new titles for our     
library due to            
donations form our community members.  

Watch for these additions after the New Year!! 
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Cooking with HerbsðMrs. Bogath 
 

Have you ever grown herbs but didn't know what to do with them?  Or you 
were scared to use them? 
 
I love cooking with herbs as it makes food so much more flavourful and they 
are fun to grow.  Each month I will chat about a new herb and share some of 
my favourite recipes. I have learned a lot from experience and my favourite 
gardener, Lois Hole.  Most of my information came from her books which are a very reliable source. 
 
This month I will focus on Basil one of my favourite herbs to use.  It can be used in so many ways, soups, 
sauces, meat dishes. This herb will  increase in flavour as it is cooked. 
 
My favourite kind of basil to grow is sweet basil but there are other varieties.  Planting basil from seed is    
difficult as I can attest to. We grew basil at school and we didn't get many plants to survive.  I would suggest 
buying from a garden center. Two or three plants will give you lots to use in dishes throughout the summer. 
Basil is very tender and freezes easy so I suggest waiting until all chance of frost has passed.  It needs full sun 
and a sheltered area. I grow mine in containers and it does well. Basil is a little finicky to grow. You must not 
over water; it will cause root rot.  Keep pinching off the shoots to promote new growth.  Basil is easily       
susceptible to fusarium wilt. This causes the leaves to wilt and turn brown.  Either the soil or the seed is     
contaminated and there is no way to control this disease yet. But basil flavours everything so well that I hope 
you will try this great herb. 
 
Here are a couple of my favorite recipes: 
 
When I have lots of tomatoes I make sauce to freeze or can.   
This recipe was given to me by a neighbor, Barbara Scherens. 
 

Tomato Sauce 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In a food processor, puree all ingredients. Refrigerate for several weeks or freeze in a tightly covered         
container. Toss a few tablespoons pesto with hot cooked pasta. 

Ice cream pail of tomatoes 
 
2 large onions 
 
6 medium carrots 
 
3 stalks celery 
 
1 green pepper ( optional) 
 
Cook in crock pot until tender.  Cool and then blend. 
 

Add: 
 
4 tble basil 
 
2 tble oregano 
 
You can either process in canner or freeze.  Enjoy! 
 
 

Pesto: 
 
1 cup tightly packed fresh basil or cilantro leaves 
 
1 cup tightly packed fresh parsley leaves 
 
1 to 2 garlic cloves 
 
1/2 cup olive oil 
 
1/2 cup grated Parmesan cheese 
 
1/4 teaspoon salt 



The Crestomere Recreation Association will 
be holding our next meeting on  
January 9, 2019 at 7:30 pm  

at Gull Lake Veterinary Services.  
All community members are welcome!  

 
 Also look for more information about our 
free to attend our community 'Learn to 
Skate' day, that will be held at the 
Crestomere Rink in January.  We are  
always looking for more volunteers to 
help us flood and maintain the rink.  If 

you are able to help,  
please contact Scott at 403-704-4191. 

      Friends of Crestomere School - Christmas Basket Fundraiser:  
Students should have brought home a letter regarding the Christmas Theme Basket fundraiser.  We would 
like to have all basket items collected and at the school by Monday, December 10.     
The themes are as follows: 
                Playschool         - All Things Chocolate  
               Kindergarten    - Children Toys 
               Grade 1/2      - Games Night Basket                                 
     Grade 2/3     - Family Fun/Adventure  
               Grade 3/4     - Sweet/Sour Candy  
                Grade 5/6    - Everything Christmas 
                                      Grade 6/7    - Comfy/Cozy Things   
     Grade 8/9    - Super Smells    
     Staff     - Hot Drinks/ 
                          
     Tickets can be purchased at the office starting Tuesday, December 11 
  and remain on sale from our school office until the Christmas Concert. 
 
The cost for tickets is $2.00 each, 4 for $5.00 or 12 for $10.00.  The draws will take place 
at the end of the concert on Thursday, December 13, 2018. 
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Crestomere Community News 

Upcoming Meetingséé. 

School Council Meeting   
     Next Meeting will be held January 28, 

2019 @ 6:30p.m. at the school. 

Friends of Crestomere   
     Next Meeting will be held January 21, 

2019 @ 7:30 p.m. at the school 

LINCOLN HALL  
HAPPENINGS 

 
December 1  
 Bingo @ 7:00 

 
December 7       

Christmas Concert  
@ 7:30 

GIRLS CLUB VOLLEYBALL   
 
Ponoka Christian School is holding volleyball      
tryouts Open to U13. 
  
Monday  Dec 3  5 to 6:30 pm 
Wednesday  Dec 5  5 to 6:30 pm  
 
St. Aôs is holding volleyball tryouts for U14. 
 
Thursday  Dec 6 ï 6:30 to 8 pm 
Sunday  Dec 9 - 1:30 to 3:30 pm 



 
 

Crestomere School is having a White Elephant Saleéé. 

On December 18th, our school is going to run a ñWhite Elephant Saleò (just 
like a garage sale) and bake sale.  This will be a fundraiser for the Northern 
Birthday Box Program to help less fortunate children in Northern Canada. The 
money raised goes towards items that will help make a childôs birthday special. 
We also want our students to think about recycling items that they no longer 
want or need. Please remember that items should be in good working order, or 
gently used. This gives other children a chance to do some affordable Christmas 
shopping. There will be several tables set up that range from 50 cents to $5.00. 
Each class will contribute at least one table of goods for the sale so please start 
sending any toys, stuffies, books, jewellery, re-gifts, etc., so that each student 
can have a successful shopping spree! You may also send baking that morning.                           

     

      Thanks for your support! 

The Northern Birthday Box Project is a nation-wide Facebook group run by three women who match sponsors 
from southern Canada with families in remote northern communities across the country. For those who live in 
the North, where the price of a carton of milk or a bag of sugar can be almost double what the rest of Canada 
pays, celebrating a birthday is a luxury many canôt afford. (Cake mix and icing alone can cost up to $15 each, 
if theyôre available at all.) 

Each birthday box contains at least one box of cake mix, one container of icing and one decoration. Sponsors 
are given the name, age and interests of the child to help guide their purchases. The Northern Birthday Box 
Project, which began modestly two years ago, now has almost 12,000 members. Every day, the Facebook 
page is flooded with comments of support and gratitude and, best of all, pictures of grinning kids opening 
their birthday boxes, or enjoying the parties they got to throw as a result of receiving them. 

But itôs not just about the boxes, says Koreyan Peterson, one of the women behind the Project. ñSending a box 
is nice, but itôs the conversation that really matters,ò she says. ñRaising awareness about the disparity that    
exists in Canada is what counts most.ò   

Items for the White Elephant Sale need to be into the students classroom by Thursday, December 13th. 
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/1692466914374665/?ref=group_header
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/north/photos/high-food-prices-in-canada-s-north-1.1447934
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/north/photos/high-food-prices-in-canada-s-north-1.1447934
https://locallove.ca/issues/heres-just-how-much-poverty-can-hold-kids-back/#.W8i92C_MxPs
https://locallove.ca/issues/heres-just-how-much-poverty-can-hold-kids-back/#.W8i92C_MxPs
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Keys to Building a Strong Family 
 

Parenting is a bit like these dual roles. We are both coach and conductor. We build the individual and then we 
bring the group together in hopes of something more than just a collective of parts; we aspire for something 
beautiful. Here are a few keys to help us on this journey of coach and conductor. 
 
The Individual Coach ï Support Your Child 
 

1. Give Your Time 
 

In the busyness of day-to-day life, it is easy to make the bait and switch of quantity for quality. Of course 
they both matter, but relationship and connection take time. It is in the context of relationship that we can 
mentor, guide and affirm.  Time is a gift. It is a measurable expression of our willingness to invest in our  
children. 
 

2. Guard Their Time 
 

It is not just our time that needs to be managed, but also our childrenôs. If we want strong families, we need to 
not over commit to activities and opportunities. Many families, mine included, struggle with competing 
schedules of multiple children involved in multiple activities. Saying yes to great experiences can sometimes 
result in little time or energy left over. Question your commitments and know your boundaries. 
 

3. Make Opportunities for One-on-One Time 
 

Look for and make opportunities to have one-on-one time with your child. When they are younger it is a little 
easier to find activities. As they reach the teen years it sometimes can require creativity. Look to their        
interests for ideas, and ask them what they would like to do together. Pick them up for lunch, go see a movie 
or begin a project or hobby together, or whatever is the right fit for you and your child. 
 

4. Be Available 
 

Be ready to talk or initiate when your children are open. Sometimes kids want to talk; other times they are not 
interested. We canôt make our children open to conversation, but we can take time when they are receptive. 
When the door opens, be ready and give your undivided attention and listen. This means we put aside what 
we are doing, or stay up a little later than we like to hear whatôs on their mind. 

 
5. Express Affirmation 
 

Affirm your child for who they are, not just what they do or accomplish. The world of school, sports and 
work is plenty competitive enough. Smile at them, hug them, tell them they matter and that you like them as a 
person. Letôs ensure our presence is the place they know they are cherished. 


